
Monday August 9,2021 

Belle Plaine Community Center 

07:00 pm 

At 7:00 pm Alvin Bartz called to order the July 2021 monthly board meeting, 
present for roll call was Wade Wisnefske Supervisor 1, Cory Retzlaff Supervisor 2 
and Kristine Vomastic Clerk. 

4 Citizens Present 

This meeting has been recorded and saved to the Town Clerks Commuter. 

Prior to the regular board meeting, the Zoning Committee meet, present were 
Richard Pahlow Zoning Committee Chairperson, Greg Riesenberg, Bonnie Utke, 
and Dick Hesse. 

Is was reminded that August 24,2021 Comprehensive Plan meeting in Shawano at 
5:30 pm.  

The committee went over zoning request changes. 

     1.Dan Dillenburg property located at W9618 Angle Road, parcel number 
063400000 requests to connect existing house and buildings to Range Line Road, 
after discussion Dick Hesse moved to approve connecting 2 ½ acres into a right of 
way to the road to get in and out, Greg Riesenberg seconded the motion, all in 
favor none opposed, motion carried. 

     2. Raymond Zogleman who purchased the llama farm requests to change the 
20-acre parcel to commercial so that he can use this a venue for special occasions, 
motion was made by Greg Riesenberg to accept the change, seconded by Bonnie 
Utke, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried. 

     3. Kraig Rosenow preliminary certified survey map does not appear to meet 
setbacks, Dick Hesse questioned if the property should be at least two acres 
seeing there is a large barn located on the property but not much a person could 
do without some land. Alvin Bartz will recommend changing this parcel to be at 
least two acres before approving the certified survey map. 

At 7:30 pm Richard Pahlow made a motion to adjourn the zoning meeting, 
seconded by Bonnie Utke, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried. 



At 7:30 pm the regular monthly board meeting was called to order.  

PUBLIC COMMENTS: 

Steve and Molly Joosten questioned if we had a room tax ordinance and would 
like to have a copy of it, they also suggested having a town form to fill out if 
someone was renting out a cottage to make it easier when submitting tax money, 
the Clerk will put a form together and send this information to them. Molly is also 
in the process of trying to bring back the Art Fair that used to be held at the 
Roundlake shelter in the summertime, if she unable to get enough interest for 
this year but hopefully next year will work. 

Ellen Walbrun who lives at N2553 Rustic Drive said the bush that is located on 
Mark and Linda Gayhart’s property needs to be trimmed again, it is hard to see 
when backing out of their driveway.Dick Hesse will talk to them. 

CLERKS REPORT 

The Clerk read the minutes from the July 12,2021 meeting, Cory Retzlaff made a 
motion to approve the minutes as read, seconded by Wade Wisnefske, all in 
favor, none opposed motion carried. 

AGENDA  

OPERATOR LICENSE 

Cory Retzlaff made a motion to approve the operator license for Donna Ford, 
seconded by Wade Wisnefske, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried. 

NEW VOTING MACHINE 

Wade Wisnefske made a motion to approve paying for the new voting machine in 
September, seconded by Cory Retzlaff, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried. 

The new machine should arrive in October. 

RESIGNATION OF KAY KRISTOF TREASURER 

Alvin Bartz read Kay Kristof’s resignation letter stating she was resigning due to 
personal reasons. Wade Wisnefske made a motion to accept her resignation as 
presented, seconded by Cory Restzlaff, all in favor none opposed, motion carried. 

 



 

CHAIRMAN’S REPORT 

FIRE MEETING 

Alvin stated there will be a fire meeting on Tuesday at the Shawano Fire house. 
They will be discussing a five-year project on purchasing a new fire truck. The 
towns of Richmond, Waukechon, Belle Plaine and Wescott will each pay their 
portion of the purchase. Half of the cost of the truck will be paid in 2023 and the 
other half will be in 2028. 

TIPPING FEES 

Alvin also talked about tipping fees, with the constant rise in prices, we need to 
find ways to cut costs. 

BPW DISTRICT 

Chris Prey Clerk for the town of Waukechon, takes care of invoicing and reports 
for the BPW Sanitary District, at this time she receives$1500.00 per year, Alvin 
would like this put on the September agenda to discuss giving her a raise. 

WEB SITE 

The Clerk is taking over updating the town web site, Cory Retzlaff made a motion 
to approve spending $500.00 to do so. Seconded by Wade Wisnefske, all in favor, 
none opposed, motion carried. 

JOB POSTING 

Wade Wisnefske made a motion to post the Treasurer position in the Market 
Messenger for two weeks, seconded by Cory Retzlaff, all in favor, none opposed, 
motion carried. 

SUPERVISOR REPORT 

Cory Retzlaff talked about possibly putting in a ditch by Nate Retzlaff’s field. He 
also discussed getting updates on the letters to Roger Pahlow and Arland 
Dillenberg, Alvin stated that he would follow up with them 

 

 



 

TREASURER’S REPORT 

The Clerk went over the bills that need to be paid, Wade made a motion to accept 
the bills as presented, seconded by Cory, all in favor none opposed, motion 
carried. 

With no further business, Wade made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Cory, all 
in favor, none opposed, motion carried. 

Adjourned at 8:33 pm 

Kristine Vomastic Clerk 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 


